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UPCOMING EVENTS:UPCOMING EVENTS:
Fri 4 Apr

Assembly - Yr 3.4 Chadbourne
League Tag Gala Day
End of Term 1

Tue 15 Apr
School resumes for students

Fri 18 Apr
Public Holiday - Good Friday

Mon 21 Apr
Public Holiday - Easter Monday

Thu 24 Apr
Special Assembly - ANZAC Day
Commemoration 

Supervision
starts from... 
Supervision
starts from... 

School 
starts at...
School 
starts at...

Dear Families,

It is hard to believe that it is the last week of the school term.
Tomorrow will be the last day of school for Term 1. School will
resume for students on Tuesday, 15th April. 
Our Harmony Day Breakfast was a great success. The weather
was beautiful, and it was great to see so many of our families
attend and connect with each other. We raised just over $600
to put towards the purchase of laptops for our students to
use. 
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Our Year 3 and 5 students have now completed the 2025 NAPLAN (National Assessment Program –
Literacy and Numeracy) testing. All students in Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in NAPLAN each year. It
involves the implementation of 4 tests across a two-week period. The tests are reading, numeracy,
writing, and conventions of language (spelling, grammar & punctuation). We are hoping to receive
results next term. When reviewing results, it is important to remember that these are single tests held on
single days. In a classroom across the year, your child will participate in a variety of assessments and
teachers will be able to share a more in depth understanding of your child’s achievement. 

This term, our Year 3.4 students have visited Shoal Bay Waste
Management Facility. It has been a fabulous learning experience.
Some of them even shared their learning with the whole school at
muster. We are fortunate at Wagaman to have a school bus which
makes these local excursions more accessible for our families and
students. 

Our Year 5.6 choir students are working hard to get ready for The
Beat, which is an annual performance involving many NT schools.
The Beat Festival involves a 300-voice choir and 25-piece
orchestra, as well as dance groups and vocalists. It is coordinated
by the NT Music School in collaboration with local schools. Last
week, Wagaman hosted a Beat cluster rehearsal, which meant
that several choirs from neighbouring schools joined us for the
day. Thank you, to Ms Horne who coordinates the Wagaman choir.
We are looking forward to seeing the choir perform at The Beat
Festival in September. 

Last week, our teachers worked together in their teaching teams on their planning for Term 2 at their
quarterly collaborative planning day. A key component of this was working with Literacy Impact
consultant, Julie Scali. She worked with teachers to provide professional learning and to support in
planning their Term 2 literacy work. This is part of our literacy school improvement focus for 2025. At the
beginning of next term, many of our teachers (Preschool – Year 4) will be participating in Talk for Writing
training. This is a framework for the teaching of writing that links oral language to writing. Some of our
early years classes have been using the framework this year and teachers are looking forward to
learning more.
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We have recently been fortunate to be able to partner with NT
Health to provide vision screening for our students in
Preschool to Year 1. This has been very worthwhile, with
information being given to families about any further
investigation that may be required. Regular vision and
hearing tests are important in the early childhood years to
support student access to learning and help them achieve
their potential. 

As we move towards the holidays, I wish everyone a safe and happy break and look forward to seeing all
students back at Wagaman on Tuesday, 15th April. 

Kind Regards,

Mandy McKinnon
Principal, Wagaman Primary School

The recent wet weather has provided some much needed respite from the
heat. It has caused some challenges during drop off and pick up times. It is
vital that families are patient and mindful of everyone at these busy times.
Parents need to either drop students off in the drop off zone or park in the
carpark to drop off. It is not safe to let children get out of the car on the road
just before the internal crossing or whilst stopped in the carpark area out of
the designated parking zones.

https://wagamanprimary.xuno.com.au/


We are so excited to see that our whole
school attendance is tracking at 90% for the
year to date. Well done to Preschool Blue, 1.2
Colling, 3.4 Xu, 5.6 Mairou and 5.6 Vavlas
who currently have attendance of 90% or
above. 





WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?
PRESCHOOL BLUEPRESCHOOL BLUE

A visit from the education officers from the Darwin City
Council sparked an investigation into our pets and how we
take care of them. We discussed and made graphs about
the pets we have at home. We read lots of books about pets
including No Max!, My Friend Fred and My Cat Likes to
Hide in Boxes. We turned our home corner into a vet and
have been busy looking after an array of injured animals. 



WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?
EARLY YEARS ARTEARLY YEARS ART

In the early years art lessons this term, students have been
busy mixing colours, drawing designs, exploring textures, and
unleashing their creativity. We've created many wonderful
pieces, drawing inspiration from artists like Christina
Rijneveld, Andy Warhol, and Adam Stanley. Here are just a
few pictures showcasing our amazing young artists.
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After School Sport
Marrara Judo Club

Hockey NT 
Sport Lessons
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$6,000$6,000

$4,000$4,000

$8,000$8,000

Our school council would like to
remind families of the importance
of making the voluntary parent
contribution to Wagaman Primary
School.
 
Your contribution is essential in
supporting the educational
programs and initiatives that make
our school a safe and positive
learning environment for all
students.

Last year, funds were spent on
purchasing new laptops. We are
continuing this goal for 2025.

We thank our families, for their
ongoing support.

$2,000$2,000

So far this year, our families
have contributed... 
So far this year, our families
have contributed... 

$5,060

$10,000$10,000



SCHOOL CONCERTSCHOOL CONCERT
Mrs Horne, our fabulous music teacher, is
asking families if they have any witches’
capes, broomsticks or wands to use in our
school concert in June. The students will
start rehearsals in Term 2. The items will be
returned after the concert.

Term 2, Thursday June 5. 

SCHOOL NOTICESSCHOOL NOTICES



SCHOOL NOTICESSCHOOL NOTICES

Secondary education in the Northern Territory is changing, with students at
the centre of the conversation. 

The focus of school community engagement this term has been in urban
areas. Engagement with regional, remote and very remote communities will
commence next term.

Share your thoughts on the future of secondary schools in Darwin, Palmerston
and Alice Springs as we shift away from middle schools, improve student
attendance, literacy, numeracy, and align education with the Territory’s
industry needs. 

Whether you have a child currently attending primary school, middle school,
senior school or a non-government school in Darwin, Palmerston or Alice
Springs, we want to hear from you!

Your voice matters in creating a brighter future for our students.

The survey is now open and will close 16 April 2025. 

https://education.nt.gov.au/statistics-research-and-strategies/secondary-reform-program?fbclid=IwY2xjawJaqT9leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHem5yyq2Ajfj3kly25hyJh6L0bZQx87gxM6XcoeK1kKXKaeqAsnCnXtzHg_aem_oS7NJbHbaKcPSU4WWhkBCA
https://education.nt.gov.au/statistics-research-and-strategies/secondary-reform-program?fbclid=IwY2xjawJaqT9leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHem5yyq2Ajfj3kly25hyJh6L0bZQx87gxM6XcoeK1kKXKaeqAsnCnXtzHg_aem_oS7NJbHbaKcPSU4WWhkBCA
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